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PRINCIPAL’S NOTES

Second semester is under way and we are ap-
proaching the midpoint of the third marking peri-
od. Teachers will be completing the third marking
period progress reports which will be sent home
with students early in March. Spring Parent/
Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday,
April 11th from 3:30 - 6:30 p.m. I hope that many
of you are planning to visit Bryant for confer-
ences.

If you would like to see improved results in your
child’s reading scores, please make sure that your
child is reading for at least 20 minutes every

day. Additionally, you may want to have your
child keep a daily journal. Journal writing can
strengthen writing skills and improve communica-
tion. Additional math support can be found at
Khan Academy or Moby Max. If you need assis-
tance with your child’s username and password
information, please contact your child’s teacher or
the school office.

The PBIS Committee continues to work to pro-
vide opportunities to celebrate with students who
make positive behavior choices during the
month. Please be reminded that these celebra-
tions are for students who exhibit appropriate
behaviors during school. Any student who earns
a Major Infraction violation for that month
(Multiple Detentions, Suspension from School,
Assigned to Respect and Responsibility class,
etc.) will not be able to attend the monthly re-
ward activity. Rewarding and/or acknowledging
students who are being respectful, being respon-
sible and being safe are the pillars of the PBIS
philosophy.

Students with Major Infraction for the month
should not be included in the school-wide celebra-
tions. Please contact me with any questions.

As we enter into the final few months of the school
year, encourage your child to finish strong and give
their very best effort (academically, behaviorally,
socially, etc.) at school every day. Feel free to con-
tact me at (313) 827-2900 if you have any questions.

My. Denison
Principal, Bryant Middle School

Upcoming Testing

PSAT 8/9 Testing: 8th graders only
Tuesday, April 9th (AM). The PSAT 8/9 EBRW
& Math tests will be replacing the Math and ELA
M-Step tests.

M-Step Testing:

8" grade; April 8 to April 26 (PSAT 8/9 EBRW
& Math, Social Studies and Science)

6th and 7" grades; April 23 to May 11 (ELA &
Math)

NWEA Testing:

The third round of testing will take place during
the month of May for all students. Specific dates
and times for testing will be determined by teach-
ers. Students will take tests in math, reading, lan-
guage and science.

Parents: Copies the Bryant Newsletter are posted on the Bryant website.
If you do not have internet access, please contact the school office to receive a hard copy.




STUDENT
COUNCIL

WE MUST BECOME THE CHANGE WE WANT TO SEE

-

Student Council has rescheduled making
blankets for children in hospitals to Thurs-
day, March 21st from 3-4 pm. If anyone is
interested in joining us or donating please
let us know. It costs $24 to purchase a
blanket from Fleece and Thank-You!

Three students from Bryant have been
named local winners in the 50th annual
America and Me Essay contest, sponsored
by Farm Bureau Insurance. Congratulations
to Aidan Oakley 3rd place, Fatimah
Hamka 2nd place, and Elayanna Bazzi first
place. Elayana Bazzi's first place essay will
now advance to the state level competition
in April.

BRYANT MEDIA CENTER
NEWSLETTER

If you would like to read the latest Bry-
ant Media Center Newsletter click on
the link below

https://www.smore.com/6epaq

April 1 — April 5, 2019

In Bryant's first year competing in the SE
Michigan region, the top Mathcounts team
from Bryant beat 12 other teams from cities
such as Wyandotte, Woodhaven, Grosse Ile
and our own rival Divine Child to win first
place trophies. In addition, two students
placed in the top 10 overall - Yasmeen
Hazamy (8th) placed 8th and Andrew Mon-
tierth (7th) placed 3rd.

Bryant's team of Andrew Montierth, Peter
Schondorf, Erik Giedeman, and Brady Hose
will next compete in the State Competition
on March 9th.

LATE START DATES

April 24, 2019
May 15, 2019

School begins at 9am on the following
dates. Doors open at 8:50am.



https://www.smore.com/6epaq

ART NEWS

Congratulations to Sam Roberts for being chosen to represent the Bryant Middle School
Art Department. His studio picture will hang in the board room at ASC until February
2020.
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Goal:

To develop and expand visual arts knowledge and skills

in order to express ideas imaginatively.

Objective:
ds will the hods and ials of the

visual arts.

Description:

Eighth grade students in 2D art painted a Michigan winter
animal in its natural habitat. Students researched an
animal of interest and sketched it in its habitat. The

then ed their own onto a canvas
board. Each student finished their Michigan winter
animal using a variety of acrylic painting techniques.

Student Quote:

I really liked this lesson because I could develop my idea
sketching first and then develop it in color using paint.
Sam — 8- Grade

Art Teacher — Mrs. Reynaert

Several members of Art Club worked on 2 banners for the Mardi Gras fund raiser for to-
night. That makes 5 banners in total that Bryant art club has contributed to fund raiser. These
banners are going to be displayed every year for the Education Foundation fund raiser.

Great job 6th Grade Art Club!
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A COMMUNITY EVENT FOR
PARENTS/GUARDIANSAND TEENS.
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WHEN: Thursday, 3/7/19 at 6PM

Light

WHERE: Dearborn High School Cafeteria  JEICSIUEMIE

served.

For more info call, 313-827-1600.
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PANEL: Cheryl J. Phillips-St. Joseph Mercy

Simone Calvas-Beaumont Hospital
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Traffic Safety

Over the past several weeks, a number of traffic incidents need to be addressed and resolved. Parents
are parking illegally, talking on cell phones, blocking traffic and driveways, darting around parked
cars, speeding and picking up/dropping off students in the middle of the street. Please help eliminate
these traffic problems in an effort to keep our students safe. Thank you to Officer Hansen for providing
additional support during the morning drop off times on the southside of the building.

To help alleviate traffic congestion and make the traffic conditions safer for our stu-
dents please:

e Obey the street signs for parking and speed limits.

e Refrain from making cell phone calls when driving a motor vehicle.

o Never make a U-turn in the streets around the school.

e Do not call or signal your child to enter the street.

e Never stop your car in the middle of the street and block traffic to let your child out of your car.
e Do not block crosswalks with your car. Keep clear of the white lines at the street corners.

o Atintersections, keep your car stopped completely when children are crossing in any direction.
o Always have your child exit and enter the car on the curbside of the street.

e Never drop off or pick up your child in areas that are designated for bus usage.

The Dearborn Police Department has been contacted, will step up patrols and monitor traffic patterns
around the school. They can and will issue citations to motorist who fail to adhere to traffic laws and
are creating an unsafe environment for students, staff members and other motorist. Please be aware
that many of these citations include a very sizeable fine.

Those parents who practice responsible driving habits need to be recognized and thanked for setting a
good example. If each adult driver would follow the District Core Values: honesty, respect, integrity,
responsibility, citizenship and courtesy, the traffic problems and safety concerns around Bryant would
disappear.




MEDICATION

Please note that students are not permitted to self
-administer prescription or over the counter med-
ications during school hours. If your physician
has determined that medication has to be taken
during the school day, a Medical Authorization
Form, available in the office must be completely
filled out and signed by both the physician and
the parent. The form and medication must be
submitted to the office. Your child must report
to the office to receive their medication. This
policy of the Dearborn Public Schools is in ac-
cordance with General School Law (Section
380.11780).

BICYCLE SECURITY

Students must lock up their bikes in the racks
on the north side or south side of the school. It
is recommended that bicycles be secured with a
strong cable and lock.

Pesticide Prior Notification Request

TEXTBOOKS

Parents can help students avoid end of the year
fines, which can amount to a great deal of mon-
ey, for damaged and lost texts by doing the fol-
lowing:

1. Periodically go over each textbook with your
child to examine and check for damage. This
also shows the child that you will be monitor-
ing his /her progress carefully. It is recom-
mended that books be covered.

2. Do make sure that your child’s name is writ-
ten in the place provided on the inside of the
cover with the teacher’s name. This will help
us get lost books back to the student quickly.

3. Do remind your child not to lend their
books to friends as he/she are responsible

for the book that they have been assigned.

As part of the Dearborn Public Schools District’s pest management program, pesticides are occasionally
applied. You have the right to be informed prior to any pesticide application made to the school grounds
and building. In certain emergencies, pesticides may be applied without prior notice, but you will be pro-
vided notice following any such application. If you need prior notification, please complete the infor-
mation below and submit to:

Andrew Denison
Principal, Bryant Middle School
460 N. Vernon
Dearborn, MI 48128 (313) 827-2900

Parent/Guardian Name Student’s Name

Address: City Zip

Telephone Numbers (Daytime) (Evening)

Please check one:
I wish to be notified prior to a scheduled pesticide treatment inside of the building.
I wish to be notified prior to a scheduled pesticide treatment on the outside grounds of the school.
Both of the above

Signature Date




ELECTRONIC EQUIPMENT

No electronic equipment is allowed in school. Ex-
amples are portable cameras, [Pods, hand held
games, and PDA’s. These items are frequently
lost or stolen and disrupt the educational process.
School personnel will not be responsible for lost or
stolen items.

If an electronic device is seen or heard, it will be
confiscated and returned only to a parent on the
following day. The second time an electronic de-
vice is confiscated will result in a detention and a
parent/guardian retrieving the device on the follow-
ing Monday. If a student is caught using an elec-
tronic in class, the device will be confiscated and
returned the following Monday to a parent or
guardian. Repeated offenses may result in further
discipline.

Dearborn Public Schools policy on cell phones is
that they cannot be seen or heard. We discourage
students from bringing them to school. If a phone
is brought to school, it must be turned off and
locked in the locker until 2:55 p.m. Students may
not use their phones inside the school, or on the
busses. Phones may only be used after school and
outside of the building.

CELL PHONES

School personnel will not be responsible for lost or
stolen phones. If a cell phone is seen or heard, it
will be confiscated and returned only to a parent
or guardian the following day. The second time a
cell phone is confiscated will result in a parent/
guardian picking up the cell phone on the follow-
ing Monday. If a student is caught using a cell
phone or if the cell phone rings in class, the cell
phone will be confiscated , a detention will be as-
signed, and the phone will be returned the follow-
ing Monday to a parent or guardian. Repeated of-
fenses may result in further discipline.

PARENT CONNECT

Please take advantage of this exciting service. Par-
ent Connect allows parents to view their student’s
grades in real time through the web. We encour-
age every parent to sign up and access parent con-
nect regularly. To obtain your PIN and password
for Parent Connect, please stop by the Bryant main
office and be prepared to show photo ID.

LUNCH IS NOW FREE

All Dearborn Schools students
receive breakfast and lunch for free.

BRYANT PTA

PTA President = Stacey Krol

PTA Vice President = Kirstin Karoub
Secretary = Erin Andrews

Treasurer = Kim Roberts

SCHOOL BUS INFORMATION

Eligible students should have received a postcard
from our transportation department telling them
where they should wait for their bus and the pick up
time. Students should make a point to learn their
bus number and their driver’s face. This makes it
much easier to find the bus at dismissal time.

Riding the school bus is a privilege. Students are
expected to behave as young adults on all buses.
Students who misbehave will face a range of conse-
quences including loss of riding privileges. All
questions regarding transportation should be ad-
dressed to the Transportation Department at 827-
3300.




REPORTING ABSENCE/TARDY
Attendance Phone 827-2901

The voice mail is available 24 hours a day.
Please call before 8:00 a.m. on the day the stu-
dent will be absent or late. If we do not receive
a call from a parent regarding the student ab-
sence, a call will be made to your home phone
to notify you of the absence. If a student must
leave school due to illness or an appointment, a
parent or guardian will be required to show a
driver’s license to sign them out. No child will
be released to anyone not appearing on the
Emergency card without administrative approv-
al. If the student returns to school during the
day, he/she must report to the office to sign in
and get a pass back to class. Homework can be
requested if a student is absent three consecutive
days.

PARENTS / GUARDIANS
BRYANT NOTIFICATION CENTER

Please remind your child to check the Bryant No-
tification Center located in the hallway between
the main doors and office for items that have been
dropped off. We post a large note with the student
name on the board. They should remove the note
and bring it to the office to retrieve the item. This
includes, but is not limited to: lunch, homework,
instruments, keys, money, backpacks, donuts, gym
clothes, socks, shoes, swim gear, books etc. This
is to reduce the interruptions in the classroom.
The office staff will not interrupt the classrooms

for forgotten/dropped off items.

8TH GRADE PARENTS

Research has shown that the 8th grade year is
critical to success in high school. Please dis-
cuss with your child the importance of being

on task and focused at school. We expect the
8th graders to be role models for the younger
students.

As you are aware, your son/daughter will enter
high school and be required to meet the new
State of Michigan graduation requirements.
The curriculum leading to graduation is much
more precise and demanding than past ones.
Part of that curriculum allows boards of educa-
tion the ability to give high school graduation
credit for courses taken in the middle school.
Taking high school credit at the middle school
level can provide students greater opportunity
for electives at the high school level.

The Dearborn Board of Education offers stu-
dents the opportunity to earn high school credit
for math and Spanish while in 8th grade.

These classes are based upon the High School
Content Expectations and should mirror high
school rigor.

Students passing these classes will

receive a credit toward high school graduation.
The class will appear on the student’s high
school transcript.
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Bryant Middle School
2019 SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION
Deadline: March 29, 2019

Name:

Address:

Phone: Date of Birth:

Current High School:

Years Attended Bryant

College or University you have been accepted to and plan to attend:

*kkkkRx**Please Attach a copy of your acceptance letter. ******%%%%

Field of Study You will pursue:

Leadership Positions: Please provide any leadership positions which you have held dur-
ing high school. Please include the title of the position and the years you held the posi-
tion.




High School activities or sports: Please provide information about the activities and
sports you were involved in at your high school. Please include the years you were in-
volved.

Community Service: Please provide information about any community service projects
you were involved in during high school. Please include the name and phone number of
the contact person in charge of your volunteer service.

Service #1:

Contact Person: Phone:

Briefly describe your service:

Service #2:

Contact Person: Phone:

Briefly describe your service:




Service #3:

Contact Person: Phone:

Briefly describe your service:

Please tell us in a paragraph or two how Bryant helped to prepare you for your high
school and future college experience.




In a paragraph or two, please tell us what your vision is for your future in your chosen
career path.

Please send this application to: 2019 Bryant Scholarship
c/o Nadia Elayan
Bryant Middle School
460 N. Vernon
Dearborn, M1 48128
elayann@dearbornschools.org

by March 29, 2019
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Dearborn Public Schools accept a parent’s assertion that he or she needs language assistance without requiring additional
corroboration. For free help with understanding the content of this document, please call the Student Services office 827-3005 for
translation/interpretation Assistance.
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SUEES 827-3005 ) e Gkl cland ey Juaiyl s B Laie] o2 agdly Aol dasidl ok o Jpaall bl ol (5t dan il ciladl g e (g ol S35 Arabic
French: Les écoles de Dearbomn vous offrent le service de traduction sans aucune condition. Si vous souhaitez avoir le service gratuit pour comprendre le

contenu de ce document, priére d'appeler le bureau de Services aux Etudiants 827-3005. Spanish: Las escuelas de Dearbomn aceptan la afirmacion de un
padre que el o ella necesita ayuda con el idioma sin necesidad de corroboracion adicional. Para obtener ayuda gratuita con la comprension del contenido
de este documento, por favar llame a la oficina de Servicios de los Estudiantes 827-3005 para recibir asistencia de traduccion / interpretacion.

Italian: Scuole Dearborn accettare ['affermazione di un genitore che lui o lei ha bisogno di assistenza lingua senza bisogno di ulteriori conferme. Per aiuto
con la comprensione del contenuto di questo documento, si prega di chiamare |'ufficio Student Services 827-3005 per la traduzione / interpretazione di
assistenza. Albanian: Shkolla DEARBORN pranojné pohimin e té prindérve qé ai ose ajo ka nevojé pér ndihmé té gjuhés pa kérkuar vértetim shtesé. Pér
ndihmé liré me kuptuar pérmbajtjen e kétij dokumenti, ju lutemi telefononi zyrén e shérbimeve pér studenté 827-3005 pér pérkthim / interpretim ndihmé.
Romanian: Scolile orasului Dearbomn accepta orice declaratie parinteasca care atesta nevoia copilul de assistenta cu limba engleza fara nici o dovada
suplimentara. Daca aveti nevoie sa intelegeti acest document da-ti telefon la oficiul serviciilor scolare la numarul 827-3005 pentru a primi asistenta cu
translatia sau interpretarea lui. Urdu: sfes (o oo S8 Js8 S 25 m Salad o) sso o 5 Qs (S oded dhal g ey oS gs0a 8 qually e pd Sl o) A8
827-3005 SJS £ B Sclas Sale s A S pf e jiata (o jea ol o 2 S 20 (0 i Tl S enan S e S




